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As this newsletter goes out, I am grateful that it is full of opportunities for ministry and to celebrate God at work  

in our lives! As we transition from spring into summer, our congregational life is bursting forth with blessings.  

Some of these include: 
 

¶ On May 29th at 9:15 am between our two Sunday services, we will celebrate 30 years of ministry with  

 Gene Kesner. While we will miss his presence with us full time, we are grateful for his many years of  

      ministry with us. Please come help us celebrate his retirement with us! 
 

¶ On June 5th we will move to our summer schedule and welcome new members into the congregation.  

      If you would like to become an official member, please let us know! 
 

¶ On June 12th we are excited to install Pastor Beth Clementson as a pastor  

 of our congregation in a service held at 4pm with a reception to follow. 

 Please come and help celebrate our new pastor's installation. 
 

¶ On June 26th we will elect four new council members to serve a three year  

 term at our semi-annual meeting in between services at 9:30 in the sanctuary. 
 

¶ Vacation Bible School will be back in person this year! It will be held in  

 the evenings from July 11-15th. We look forward to this fun time with our  

 youth as we learn about God together! Sign up now to help or participate! 
 

These are just some of the things taking place in the next few weeks,  

in addition to our regular ministry opportunities for outreach and worship.  

Please see the following pages for more information. I am grateful to be  

journeying together with you all as we seek to "Make Christ Known!" 
 

   Soli Deo Gloria!  (To God Alone be the Glory!) 

      Pastor Kari Smail  
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Semi Annual Congregational Meeting  
 

On Sunday, June 29th please join us in the Sanctuary between the early and late worship services for our semi annual 
congregational meeting.  We will be voting for our new Church Council members.  Information about our four nomi-
nees will be coming soon. 

 
 
 
 

Special Summer Music  
 

As we approach the conclusion of the regular choir season, we have the opportunity for special  
music. If you have a musical gift to share, you are invited to reach out to Joe Tuttle or Erik Roth 
(erikjroth@gmail.com), who can help schedule the right weekend, the right piece of music,  
and/or a small ensemble or accompaniment to work with you as needed. The choir season ends on  
Pentecost (June 5), but it's never too early to start thinking about and rehearsing for this special  
summer music. 
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We continue to update our worship 
guidelines in light of current CDC  
recommendations which are "If you 
are at high risk for severe illness,  
talk to your healthcare provider about 
whether you need to wear a mask 
and take other precautions." 
Allegheny County is now in medium 
community spread and  masks  
remain optional. That being said, 
if you are sick, kindly stay home   
until you feel better. If our county's 
community spread level changes,  
we will update the congregation.   
 

Communion remains a no touch  
system and bulletins are available  
and accessible through your phone.  

 5:30pm ~ Traditional service

www.stjohnslutheranchurch.com 
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8:15am ~ Traditional service 
10:45am ~ Contemporary service 
            (with livestream) 

SATURDAYS 

SUNDAYS 

Beginning on June 5, 2022Beginning on June 5, 2022Beginning on June 5, 2022   
 

Saturday services ~ 5:30pm  
held outdoors twice per month  
Check the Saturday email for the  
location of the Saturday service,  
or if it is easier, leave a chair in 
your trunk so you are prepared  
either way. 

 

Sunday Services  
 8:30am ~ Traditional service
 10:00am ~ Contemporary service 
       (with livestream) 

2ňŗŌŕňŐňőŗ #ňŏňŅŕńŗŌŒő2ňŗŌŕňŐňőŗ #ňŏňŅŕńŗŌŒő2ňŗŌŕňŐňőŗ #ňŏňŅŕńŗŌŒő   
Gene Kesner, our custodian for the past 30 years, is retiring this 
June.  We will miss him dearly but of course we wish him and his wife, 
Linda, the best retirement years possible!  Join us on Sunday, May 29th  
in-between our Sunday services in Highland Hall to celebrate everything 
he has contributed to our ministry for so long.. 

Please join us in the Sanctuary between the early and late worship  
services for our semiannual congregational meeting.  We will be voting for 
our new Church Council members.  Information about our four nominees 
will be coming soon. 
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On Sunday, June 12th we will be having a service of installation  
for Pastor Beth Clementson at 4pm.  A lite reception will follow the  
service in Highland Hall. Please come and help us celebrate our new 
partnership in ministry with Pastor Beth as she officially becomes  
an installed pastor of our congregation!  
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On Sunday, June 5th we will be offering a new member class following 
the late service. Lunch will be provided, along with a time to get to know 
other folks who are joining, ask questions about St. John's, learn about 
the Lutheran tradition and find out about opportunities to get involved. 
Those that are interested and contact the church office at  
sjlutheran@verizon.net or at 412-364-1606. 

.ňŚ -ňŐŅňŕŖ #ŏńŖŖ.ňŚ -ňŐŅňŕŖ #ŏńŖŖ.ňŚ -ňŐŅňŕŖ #ŏńŖŖ   
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PLEASANT VALLEY MENôS SHELTER:  
 
 

Thank you to the Harlan and Kofmehl Families for providing the 
meal to the men at the Pleasant Valley Shelter in April.   
 

On the 4th Wednesday of each month members of our congregation 
provide a dinner to those men staying at the shelter that night.  

 
 

If youôd like to be involved in this Social Ministry Committee  
outreach project please contact Jean Martz  (412) 364-2894 or  
Dianne Barbin (412) 364-3045 

 

Our SSSAINTLYAINTLYAINTLY   SSSEWERSEWERSEWERS      
   

continue working hard finishing quilts  

for Lutheran World Relief.   
 

We meet every Tuesday at 12:30 pm in 

Highland Hall.  Come and help us to help 

those in need.  No sewing experience is 

necessary.  If you can tie a knot, you can 

help to finish these beautiful quilts. 

The WELCA group will meet on May 24th at 7:00 in Highland Hall.  Linda Nardina has graciously offered to  

bring our snack for the evening.  Thank you Linda!  All women are invited and encouraged to come.   

We will be doing session 3 of our Romanôs study - God invites everyone!  
 

We continue to support the New Start Furniture Ministry (out of Bethlehem Lutheran Church in  

Glenshaw).  The goal of NSFM is to provide household furniture and basic needed items at no cost ï  

giving people a New Start.  They provide everything to fill an empty apartment, from the donations they  

receive.  There is a table in Highland Hall for donations.  Here are some examples of needed items: 
 

 New or Gently Used Items: Bedding, coffee maker, cooking utensils, electric can opener, Hand mixer, 

 microwave, pots and pans, silverware, skillets, small flat screen TV, TV Antennas, Toaster, Vacuum 

 cleaner, zippered mattress cover, - allows us to accept slightly stained mattress donations, Gift cards to 

  Target or Walmart (will be used to purchase well needed items that are not donated)   

   For larger items call 412-213-8330. They will come and pick them up.  

* We continue to collect gently used clothing of all sizes and ages.  They are delivered to  
HOPEÞS CLOSET in Zelienople and offered to those in need at not cost * 

As we approach the conclusion of the regular choir season, we have the opportunity for special music.  
If you have a musical gift to share, you are invited to reach out to Joe Tuttle or Erik Roth (erikjroth@gmail.com),  
who can help schedule the right weekend, the right piece of music, and/or a small ensemble or accompaniment to work 
with you as needed. The choir season ends on Pentecost (June 5), but it's never too early to start thinking about and 
rehearsing for this special summer music. 

3œňņŌńŏ 3ŘŐŐňŕ -ŘŖŌņ3œňņŌńŏ 3ŘŐŐňŕ -ŘŖŌņ3œňņŌńŏ 3ŘŐŐňŕ -ŘŖŌņ   

We are having our parking lot repaired and repaved over the next few weeks.  As with all large outdoor projects 

like this, specific dates and deadlines can be affected by weather conditions and other factors that we cannot  

control.  Please watch for signs when entering the lot which will direct you where you can drive and park during 

this process.  We appreciate your patience and understanding and are looking forward to a nice smooth driving 

experience in the future! 

0ńŕŎŌőŊ ,Œŗ 0ńřŌőŊ0ńŕŎŌőŊ ,Œŗ 0ńřŌőŊ0ńŕŎŌőŊ ,Œŗ 0ńřŌőŊ   
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in the next edition of our newsletter. 
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Having fun Staying Young/Silver Sneakers meets in Highland Hall on Mondays and Thursdays at 

10:00am.  Gina Gray is our instructor and she adapts the class to individual needs.  Many insurance plans 

include Silver Sneakers activities for free.  For those of us who donôt have it included in our plan,  

a suggested donation is $2.00.  Come and join us.   

Itôs fun to exercise with friends! 

Our Social Ministry will be hosting and sponsoring the AARP driving course here at  
St. Johnôs.  We will be offering two classes:  a four-hour refresher class for those who 
have previously taken a Driver Safety Class within three years and an eight-hour full AARP course for 
those who have not attended a Driverôs Safety Class.  The 8-hour full course will be done over two 
days in 4-hour increments.  If you have questions on which course you need to take you must contact 
your insurance agent for clarification.  This course in most cases, offers a 10% discount on your auto 
insurance once the course is completed.  You will need to provide the insurance company proof of 
your attendance (which you will receive at the completion of the course) 
 

The classes take place in Highland Hall on June 8, 2022  
(4-hour refresher course) from 8:45am ï 1:00pm,  

or on June 15
th
 and 16

th
 (8-hour full course) from 8:45am ï 1:00pm.   

 

The course fees are $20 for National AARP members; $25 for everyone else.  Pre-Registration is  
required.  Attendees should bring a ballpoint pen, their driverôs license, their AARP membership card  
(if applicable) and a check made payable to AARP. 
 

To register for these classes, or if you have questions, please contact Janet Schmitt at (412)721-1809. 

ST. JOHNôS LUTHERAN CHURCH VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL INFORMATION   

COST INCLUDES:  

¶ Bible buddies,  

¶ Sciency-fun gizmos,  

¶ Snack  

¶ T-Shirt 

¶ Plus 1 CD of VBS music 

  per family 

WHEN:  July 11 - 15 ~ 5:30pm - 8:00p.m. 

TURNING AGE 4 IN SEPT/OCT THROUGH  grade 5 

SUGGESTED DONATION: $25 per child  
 

Make checks payable to St. Johnôs Lutheran Church 

***Register On-Line at stjohnslutheranchurch.com by clicking on the VBS link  
(beginning May 23, 2022) 

9ŒŘŗŋ .ňŚŖ9ŒŘŗŋ .ňŚŖ9ŒŘŗŋ .ňŚŖ 
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PASTOR KARI B. SMAIL SENIOR PASTOR 

PASTOR BETH CLEMENTSON ASSOCIATE PASTOR 

RON BALING DIR. OF CONTEMPORARY MUSIC 

JOSEPH TUTTLE ORGANIST & DIR. OF CHOIRS 

MARY LYNNE MARTIN OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR/A/R 

RICH VOLPE ACCOUNTS PAYABLE CLERK 

LAURA COOMBS CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER 

JENNIFER BOLINDA DIR. OF ST. JOHNôS PRESCHOOL 

LINDA MEYERDIERKS YOUTH MINISTRY COORDINATOR 

GENE KESNER SEXTON 

MIKE SHELEHEDA BUILDING USAGE COORDINATOR 

KIM GETTEMY PRESIDENT -WORSHIP & MUSIC 

JOUMANA DRISCOLL VICE PRESIDENT -SOCIAL MINISTRY 

EMMETT BROWN TREASURER -FINANCE 

EMILY BOVAN SECRETARY -YOUTH MINISTRY 

PASTOR SMAIL SENIOR PASTOR 

PASTOR CLEMENTSON ASSOCIATE PASTOR 

JOHN ANGEL PRESCHOOL 

SCOTT CELIN MUTUAL MINISTRY 

JAMIE DAVIS CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

JOE LOGAN CEMETERY 

SCOTT NARDINA PROPERTY 

JIM ROBERTSON STEWARDSHIP 

CRIS RUFFOLO FELLOWSHIP 

ELLEN SKIRPAN EVANGELISM 

Current Church Council Members  


